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A.1.0  Introduction
This Need for Power (NFP) Application (Application) is submitted as part of the Site Certification Application (SCA) by the Florida Municipal Power Agency (FMPA), JEA, Reedy Creek Improvement District (RCID), and the City of Tallahassee (collectively referred to as the Participants) for the construction of the Taylor Energy Center (TEC) in accordance with the Florida Electrical Power Plant Siting Act.  The TEC is proposed as a 765 MW (net) supercritical coal fired power plant that will be designed to burn a blend of petroleum coke (petcoke) and coal, with commercial operation on May 1, 2012.  The TEC is proposed to be developed on a site consisting of approximately 3,000 acres to be located approximately 5 miles southeast of Perry, in Taylor County, Florida.
This Application is divided into subvolumes labeled A, B, C, D, and E and contains the following information: 
· Volume A – NFP information common to all Participants.
· Volume B – NFP information specific to FMPA.
· Volume C – NFP information specific to JEA.
· Volume D – NFP information specific to RCID.
· Volume E – NFP information specific to the City of Tallahassee.
The determination of need for the proposed TEC is being sought under Section 403.519, Florida Statutes.  The joint Application is based upon the collective needs of FMPA, JEA, RCID, and the City of Tallahassee.  The proposed ownership percentages of TEC are as follows:

· FMPA – 38.9 percent.
· JEA – 31.5 percent.
· RCID – 9.3 percent.
· City of Tallahassee – 20.3 percent.
Applicants Official Names and Mailing Addresses
Florida Municipal Power Agency


8553 Commodity Circle


Orlando, Florida 32819-9002
JEA

21 West Church Street

Jacksonville, Florida 32202

Reedy Creek Improvement District

PO Box 10175

Lake Buena Vista, Florida 32830-3175

City of Tallahassee

400 E. Van Buren Street

Tallahassee, Florida 32301
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